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Learning to Love. Building Resilience. Taking Responsibility. 

Psalm 24: 1 The earth is the LORD’s, and everything in it, the world, and all who live in it. 

Head teacher's Message 

Attendance this week 

 

The expected attendance for each student is a minimum of 96%. Indi-

vidual children identifying as under 96% will be engaging in conversa-

tions with staff to ensure their attendance improves. 

Chestnut Birch Willow Holly Sycamore Rowan  Oak School 

91.3% 88.6% 93.4% 94.1% 97.8% 96.2% 98% 94.2% 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I really can't believe we are at the end of the Autumn Term! It really has been full of so many ex-

citing and varied learning opportunities for our children.  

The work you do to boost your children's learning at home is often so noticeable in the class-

room so, as always, we thank you from the bottom of our hearts for your continued support.  

This time of year can be the happiest for many of our families but it can also be quite difficult for 

others. As we approach the first anniversary of the news of Mr Arthur our thoughts and prayers 

are with his wife, family, friends and Nursling community as we collectively find strength through 

our school values of love, hope and courage. 

The whole staff team wishes you all a very peaceful Christmas. 

With love & best wishes 

Mrs Jearrad 

Nursling C of E Primary School  

Learning to Love. Building Resilience. Taking Responsibility. 

Newsletter #14--15th December 2023 



Thank you to all our Nursling Supporters! 

We are so fortunate to have so many volunteers that come into school to 
support our children in so many ways.  

You may be a school governor or part of the PTA, you might come in 
weekly to hear readers or help in the garden. You might support sporadi-
cally by walking with us to church or making decorations, please know 
we appreciate all that you do! 

There are so many ways you can get involved and we’d love to hear 
from you if you can spare time in 2024. 

Reading with your child 

 

Reading with your child not only increases fluency and understanding but enables them to 

use and understand new words, recognising how they are spelt too. 

There are some good links on our ‘Reading for Pleasure’ website page. 

If looking for book ideas for Christmas, you might find these links useful! 

https://www.independent.co.uk/extras/indybest/christmasgifts/best-christmas-books-

kids-children-b1769835.html 

https://www.booksfortopics.com/booklists/seasonal-events/christmas-ks2/ 

 



 

Schools Games Platinum School Mark 

 

  

We all made a Christingle this week in our Family Group 

Collective Worship. The older children were brilliant helping 

the little ones and their Christingles looked amazing! In the 

afternoon, the whole school walked to the church where we 

had a great Christingle service.  

Nursling School’s Christingle 



Christingle Cont.……. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
               
 
 

Schools Games Platinum School Mark 

 

 

   
 

Years 3&4 Music Performance 

On Thursday, Year 3 and 4 gave a spectacular 

performance to their parents and carers. They 

have been working really hard this term learning 

pieces on both the recorder and the guitar.   

Well done year 3 and 4!  

A big well done to this term's Proud 

Cloud raffle winners at After School Club. 

The winners are Faith in Year 6 and Bro-

die in Year R, they both won some excit-

ing prizes.  

Faith is an amazing member of our club; 

we would like to give her a job working 

here! Every session she attends she is 

always incredibly helpful. She makes the 

drinks, writes down snack orders and 

even made us pizzas last week! She has 

earned lots of raffle tickets for being kind 

and helpful both at After School Club and 

Breakfast Club.  

Brodie is a really cheerful member of 

Cyril's Den. He is always very busy play-

ing, collecting sparkles or running around 

outside! He is helpful and very good at 

tidying up. He also has lovely manners 

and always remembers to say please 

and thank you which we really like in 

Cyril's Den. He has earned lots of raffle 

tickets for his amazing behaviour.   

Cyril's Den Proud Cloud Winners 



 

Whole School Christmas Lunch 



 

Schools Games Platinum School Mark 

 

This week we have……. 

Lola who made her Brownie promise 

Kaleigh for taking part in a gymnas-
tics competition 

Arian for finishing a beam routine at 
gymnastic 

Sienna for being evaluated in Mod-
ern 

Illaia for finishing stage 1 in swim-
ming 

Tiana for going to see ‘Wish’ with 
her Brownie pack 

Jaime for getting her Yellow Belt in 
Marshall Arts 

 

Out of School Acheivments 

Panto time at Nursling 

This Years Pantomime was ‘Beauty and 

the Beast’ From the cheers, boo’s and Oh 

no he isn'ts  coming from the hall on 

Wednesday we think the children thor-

oughly enjoyed the performance! 



 

Schools Games Platinum School Mark 

 

 

 

New Policy Update 



Breakfast Club Notice 

Breakfast Club Entry 

Thank you to all parents who have followed the instructions for entry to 
Breakfast Club.  

Please ensure you do the following: 

Drop your child off within the window of 7:40am - 7:55am when the play-
ground gate is opened and manned. 

 

Be prepared to wait at the playground gate if you arrive after 7:55am until an 
adult can open it.  

 

Please do not put Mrs Marsh in an awkward position of asking her to open 
any other gate to let you in. The gate to the car park is not in use at this time 
due to heavy traffic and staff arriving for work. 

 

Change Of Gate Opening Procedures 

 
 

As you are aware, registration starts at 8:50, at this time the external doors will be 

closed.  If you arrive after 8:50, you will need to bring your child to the main school 

office.  In line with our safe-guarding procedures, only adults who have a pre-

arranged meeting can enter the building via the air-lock.  We would like to politely 

remind parents and carers that they are not permitted to enter the building at this 

time.   

Our school gates will now open at 8:30am and close at 8:50am. 

 



                                            

First  Day of Spring Term  Tuesday 2nd January  

Pip and Pap Year R and 1 at 2.30pm Thursday 11th January 

  

Young Voices Monday 29th January  

Pip and Pap 1 and 2 at 2.30pm Thursday 1st February 

Inset Day Monday 19th February 

Inset Day Monday 15th April 

PTA Summer Fayre  Saturday 15th June 2024 

Inset Day Monday 22nd July 

Inset Day  Tuesday 23rd July 

  

PLEASE CHECK THIS REGULARLY FOR  CHANGES AND UPDATES 

Important Dates 

Cyril’s & Totes 

We look forward to welcoming you back to School on 

 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 

 

 

Apologies to our brilliant year R Tote and Cyril winners of last week, this is why we 

think you are great: 

Cyril's:  

Freya E: For her brilliant attitude towards learning and always being a great role model for the 

rest of the class.  

Ethan: For being a kind and caring member of the class and working hard in everything that 

he does! 

Reading Tote: 

Seth: For the incredible progress he has made with his reading since September!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Take part in the Christmas Quiz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Train to Teach 



 
Children should be in school by 8.50am each day, when registration begins.  
 
It is important that all children make a good start to the day and are ready to learn.  
 
If a child arrives after 8.50am, they will be given a ‘late’ mark.  
 
Late arrivals disrupt the whole class and children who arrive late are often embarrassed and un-
settled because they have missed important instructions. 

 
If children arrive in school after 9.20am they will be marked as an unauthorised absence 

 
 
 
 
 
Requests for Authorised Absence 
 

Schools are only allowed to authorise ab-
sence from school in exceptional circum-
stances. In making a request for an author-
ised absence from school you will need to ex-
plain why the circumstances are exceptional.. 
There is no general right to authorise absence 
for a family holiday. If you take your child out of school without permission the absence 
will be unauthorised and a penalty notice may be issued.  
 
 
 

 
 
Fed up with making packed lunches? Why not order a school dinner?  

 
Children choose from a vegetarian  or meat option, and cost £3 for a freshly cooked main 
meal and pudding, payable via Scopay. Special diets can be catered for by prior arrange-
ment.  
 
Please be aware that we have a new menu - see the link below 

 
If your child has an allergy or any dietary needs please speak to the School For your con-
venience here is a link to the School Dinner menu. https://documents.hants.gov.uk/HC3S/
Picture-Menus-A4-October2023.pdf 
 
 

The week beginning the  2nd January 2023 is week 2 in the cycle.  

Lateness and  Requests for Authorised Absence 

School Dinners 

.%20https:/documents.hants.gov.uk/HC3S/Picture-Menus-A4-October2023.pdf
.%20https:/documents.hants.gov.uk/HC3S/Picture-Menus-A4-October2023.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communicating with School 

Communication Flowchart 

We know that when parents have a concern that relates to their child at school, whether it is pastoral, 

friendships, curriculum or staffing in nature, they often feel the best way forward is to ask to see the 

Head teacher. In our experience, many of these concerns can often be most quickly resolved by talk-

ing to the class teacher as they know your children best. Please be aware that the Chair of Gover-

nors does not become involved unless a formal complaint is logged having completed all previous 

steps. The Complaints Policy is on the website.  

Please use the chart below to know who you need to speak to. 

 
Who do I speak to and in what order? 

  

 
Steps 

 
Learning / Classroom/ 

Staffing  issues 

 
Pastoral / Additional Needs 

 
School Administration 

 
 
1 

 
In the first instance, please ar-
range to speak to your child’s 
class teacher after school by 
appointment. Appointments can 
be made via the school office. 

 
If you’re struggling with pastoral 
issues such as routines, attend-
ance or you just need to reach 
out, ask the office to book you an 
appointment to speak to Mrs 
Darke (Parent Liaison). 
  

 
Please speak to Mrs Man-
ning, Mrs H-C or Mrs Petley 
in the school office. 

 
2 

 
If you feel your query has not 
been resolved, please arrange 
to speak to Mr Booth or Mrs 
Skeels (Assistant Headteach-
ers) 

 
Concerns or actions related to 
Special Educational Needs or 
pastoral issues still not sorted, 
ask the office to book you an ap-
pointment to speak to Mrs Mellor 
(SENCO). 
  

 
If you have a complaint with 
regards to a member of the 
office team, go to Step 3. 

 
3 

If still not sorted? 
  
Please make an appointment to speak to our Head teacher, Mrs Jearrad. 
This meeting may also be attended by a member of the staff or Senior Leadership Team 
to ensure actions from any previous meetings can be discussed. 
 
 Still not satisfied? Formal Complaint  Process Step 1 with Mrs Jearrad. 

   

Formal Complaints 

 
4 

  
If you are unhappy with the outcome of your queries and are proceeding to a formal complaint Step 
2 having followed all the previous steps, please contact our Chair of Governors, Mrs. Jackie Barker 
  



Out of School Activates and other information 


